
ICC REGION II

April 7, 2022

Greg Wheeler, Nominating Committee Chairman C/O 
Dominic Sims, Chief Operating Officer
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213 

RE: ICC Board Nomination

Dear Chairman Wheeler and Members of the Committee:

As President of the ICC Region II, Chapter of the International Code Council I am 
writing in support of Jack Applegate for election to ICC Board of Directors at the 2022 
Annual Business Meeting in Louisville, Kentucky. His nomination was discussed by the 
Region II Board at our April 2022, meeting and a unanimous consensus was given to 
support him in this endeavor.

Mr. Applegate has been an advocate for ICC Region II since its founding and is an 
exceptional leader and mentor. Mr. Applegate continually supports and advocates for 
code chapters, individual code professionals, and communities he serves with in 
Washington, Idaho, and Oregon. Mr. Applegate has shown a deep dedication our men 
and women in the military through his work with the ICC Region II Military Families 
program. He continues to support ICC and the code development process through his 
service on various code development committees. Mr. Applegate has shown through his 
service that he is committed to the success of the ICC organization and its members.

Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,

Andie Lorenz CBO ACO 
President ICC Region II


